March 1, 2022

Dear [publisher surname],

cOAlition S is delighted to see so many publishers making moves to increase Open Access (OA) for research publications.
The request outlined below is intended to make publisher submission workflows and processes as clear and
straightforward as possible for authors and to help them meet their pre-existing grant conditions.

There are three areas where publishers could make the publishing process significantly clearer and easier for authors.
Specifically, we are asking publishers to ensure that authors are aware, at the point of submission, of the following:

The licence they will be asked to sign, if their manuscript is accepted for publication;

Any fees which will be levied, if their manuscript is accepted for publication;

Whether their manuscript will be re-routed to another journal as a result of any prior notice of re-use rights,
which is included in the submission.

This request is in accord with COPE's which calls, for example, for clarity in
copyright and licensing and information pertaining to any publishing fees which may be levied.

It would be helpful for authors were you to display the information regarding these issues:

Prominently on your website
In your ‘information for authors’ documentation.
In your submission system at the start of the process

Making your terms and conditions clear to the author at the outset will enable the author to make an informed decision
whether to proceed with their submission or not. It will help to avoid problems such as authors being required to
withdraw the manuscript after having gone through a lengthy peer review process, because of restrictions in how that
work can be shared, or being forced to pay out of pocket to cover APCs.

We have supplied a response form for you to complete and return (see ). These responses will be made
available to our grantees to help inform their publishing decisions.

It is not just cOAlition S calling for publishers to make their policies and contracts more transparent. An open
published in April 2021 was widely supported by the research community, including the Association of European
Research Libraries (LIBER), the European Council of Doctoral Candidates and Junior Researchers (EURODOC), the Global
Young Academy (GYA), the Young Academy of Europe (YAE) and the Marie Curie Alumni Association (MCAA). A separate

, signed by CESAER, European University Association (EUA) and Science Europe also called on publishers to make
their licence conditions clear “to ensure that researchers make informed choices”.

We look forward to your positive response in this matter.
Yours sincerely,
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Johan Rooryck,

Executive Director, cOAlition S

Hosted by the European Science Foundation  Tel: +33 (0)3 88 76 71 00
1, Quai Lezay-Marnésia Fax: +33 (0)3 88 37 05 32
67080 Strasbourg

France


mailto:info@coalition-s.org
http://www.coalition-s.org/
https://publicationethics.org/resources/guidelines-new/principles-transparency-and-best-practice-scholarly-publishing
https://www.coalition-s.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/Letter_to_publishers_response_form.docx
https://www.coalition-s.org/the-rrs-and-publisher-equivocation-an-open-letter-to-researchers/
https://www.scienceeurope.org/media/z40nbtsq/20210525_joint_statement_empower_researchers_oa.pdf

